Roads Committee Community Meeting

Monday, Jan. 21, 2013

Village Hall 7:00 PM

Meeting came to order at 7:00 PM.

Attendants:

Mayor Goncy, Dawn Blakeney, Don Polyak, Ron Fenn, Dave Krock, Jim Robinson, Glen Blakeney, Marshal Pitchford, 20 residents from the Hines Hill Wooded View area.

Engineer Dave Krock gave a 40 minute presentation regarding the road maintenance and ditching projects that were completed this summer. He reviewed the funding and grants processes and presented the current five year plan. A period for questions, concerns, and comments followed.

Residents expressed concerns regarding water flow and ditching issues that will be addressed with the commencement of the Hines Hill Project. Mr. Krock indicated that work in that area is expected to start sometime in mid July.

Mary Weaver requested that when plans are finalized that there be another public meeting with residents of this area to present the plan. It was also requested that any changes in traffic flow be reported to residents in a timely manner so that residents could adjust accordingly.

Residents expressed interest in increasing the road levy monies in order to better meet the needs and quality of our roads.

Jim Robinson requested that the committee consider hiring 1 or 2 part time seasonal people to replace the opening left by Joe Varga's resignation from the department. At this time he feels that only 2 full time people on the department are needed.

Meeting adjourned at 8:25.

Next meeting is scheduled for Monday, February 18, 2013 at the town hall at 7:00 pm. This will be our final community meeting at this time.

Things to revisit at next meeting: Public meeting Water and Sewer, Councils actions for new road levy.

Respectfully submitted Dawn M. Blakeney, Chair